

Cambusbarron Communications

27th June 2025



Helpful Links

Cambusbarron Facebook Page:

Facebook @ cambusbarronps

School Website:

https:// blogs.glowscotland.org .uk/st/ cambusbarronps/

School Email Support:

cambps@glow.sch.uk

Parent Council email

cambusbarronparentc ouncil@gmail.com

Diary Dates

Fri 27th June

School closes for Summer at 1pm

Mon 11th & Tues 12th Aug

Staff return to school for staff training days

Wed 13th Aug

Children return to school



Dear Families,

What an incredibly busy and fun term we have had.

Firstly a massive thank you to our Parent Council FREG team and family volunteers for making our Spring Fayre such a success. The team raised around £3000 for the school and nursery—a record breaker! This money will be used to support our school and nursery next year.

Please consider giving a little of your time next session to support the FREG team—even a little time makes a lot of difference. Just get in touch with the team via email cambusbarronprimaryfreg@yahoo.com

Staffing Farewells

A special farewell to Miss Easton who has successfully completed her probationary year and to Miss Younger who is moving onto pastures new. We wish them both the very best for the future. Fond farewell to Mrs Smith (SLA) who is taking up a position as Admin at Arnprior Nursery. You will be missed by us all! All the best to Mrs Cook (and the bump) who will be starting her maternity leave this summer. We can't wait to meet the newest member of the Cambus family.

I would like to thank the staff team for their dedication, hard work and care for the children they support. They work tirelessly and make a real difference every day.

On behalf of the staff team I would like to thank you all for your continued support and we wish you the happiest of summer holidays with your family. We can't wait to hear about all the summer adventures when they return on August 13th.

Best wishes, Mark Hill

Free School Meals & Footwear

Stirling Council have now opened applications for Free school meal and footwear grants. Footwear and clothing grant/ free school meals application forms for school year 25/26 has now went live.

The form to apply and guidance notes can be **found here**. If you think you might qualify for free school meals or clothing grant **please apply** — even if you are in current receipt of free school meals. If you are unsure then please click the link and info is there to support you.

For every successful application the school is given £1200 from the Scottish Government to support eligible children. This funding makes a big difference to our school.

Sports Day 2025

Our Sports Day was a great success this year with Mrs Cook and Miss Easton working alongside Stirling High Sports Leaders to organise Euro's Themed Sports Day.

We loved having the children all take part in an opening ceremony with their Euro flags waving in the breeze. In the morning our school pitch was buzzing with our Houses enjoying potted sports activities. It was lovely to see the children support each other and having fun and families coming along to mingle with our athletes.

In the afternoon children competed in the flat races and all did so well in the scorching heat! The atmosphere was fantastic with families cheering on and enjoying the FREG Supporter's Café and all the yummy home baking treats. Thank you to our FREG team for organising this and for the delicious iced lollies enjoyed by every child paid for by the Parent Council.

The toddler, family and staff races were exciting and are very much enjoyed by the children who like to see adults have fun too.



P6 and P7 Show

Last week we were treated to our P7's school show—Ali Babba and the Bongo Bandits.

Our P7 stage performers demonstrated their confidence, adaptability and teamwork as they presented a very funny show for the whole school, and then invited guests.



Our P6's supported them wonderfully with some lovely singing. I have no doubt the P6's were picking up tips for their stage debut next year.

Well done to Mrs Cook who led the show, and Mr O'Donnell who supported. Both Teachers were very proud of their classes. Who put on a showstopper!

Thank you to Mr Nellist for the artistic set designs - they really helped set the scene.

Hello Bolivia!

Yesterday saw Mrs Quinteros and P5 making friends with a primary school in Bolivia live on webcam! Our children asked questions in Spanish and compared their school lives with our new Bolivian friends. Bien hecho P5!

